SCNP Memo #2024-2025-16
[image: Virginia State seal, Commonwealth of Virginia
]
COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA 
Department of Education
DATE: August 29, 2024
TO: Directors, Supervisors, and Contact Persons Addressed
FROM: Sandra C. Curwood, PhD, RDN, Sandy
SUBJECT: Virginia Beach City Public Schools Receives Healthy Meals Incentives Recognition Awards
[bookmark: _Hlk174693796]The Virginia Department of Education, Office of School and Community Nutrition Programs is pleased to recognize Virginia Beach City Public Schools (VBCPS) for winning the Healthy Meals Incentives Recognition Award for both Innovation in Nutrition Education and Innovation in Lunch. VBCPS earned these awards for their outstanding achievement in and innovative approaches to nutrition education and school meals. Specific achievements include the VBScratch program, which incorporates food truck taste tests, student advisory boards, and culinary clubs. Additionally, VBCPS organized a Family and Student Wellness Expo, featuring over 60 community wellness companies, and collaborated on STEAM Night which integrated nutrition into the curriculum. Congratulations to VBCPS for these achievements!
[bookmark: _Hlk174954734]The Healthy Meals Incentives Recognition Awards are part of the United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) Food and Nutrition Service’s (FNS) Healthy Meals Incentives Initiative which celebrates school food authorities (SFAs) that make significant improvements in the nutritional quality of their meals, highlights innovative practices, and utilize strategies to enhance meal programs. SFAs can submit applications to receive awards in the Trailblazer Award Series, which highlights SFAs paving the path with gradual changes in school menus to be consistent with the 2020-2025 Dietary Guidelines for Americans or in the Innovation Award Series, which highlights unique and innovative approaches not traditionally used in schools, as well as achievements SFAs are making to engage students and families to offer nutritious meals.
Awardees receive national and local recognition, an awardee toolkit with promotional resources, and complimentary registration and travel stipend to attend an exclusive national Healthy Meals Summit in Las Vegas. Please visit the USDA FNS website to apply. 


For more Information
For more information, please contact your assigned School Nutrition Programs regional specialist or the SNP policy mailbox via email at SNPpolicy@doe.virginia.gov. 
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